
October 21, 2022 

VIA ELECTRONIC FILING 

Amanda Maxwell, Executive Director and Secretary 
Washington Utilities and Transportation Commission 
621 Woodland Square Loop S.E. 
Lacey, Washington 98503 

Re:  UG-210094 - NW Natural’s 2022 Integrated Resource Plan (IRP): Errata Filing 

On September 23, 2022, in accordance with Order 04 in docket UG-190711, Northwest Natural Gas 
Company, dba NW Natural (NW Natural or Company), filed its 2022 IRP.  NW Natural hereby 
submits this errata filing of the 2022 IRP and Appendix that the Company previously stated would 
be provided in a supplemental update. 

Appendices 
Appendix K – Low Emissions Gas Resource Evaluation Methodology was not filed with NW 
Natural’s 2022 IRP on September 23 but was noted within the IRP that it would be filed in a 
supplemental update.  

Minor Errors Corrected 
After converting the 2022 IRP to a pdf format, we noticed some reference errors in Chapters 6, 7, 
and 8.  Attachment A provides a detailed listing of updates and changes.  

Next Steps   
At the time the Company filed its IRP, it explained that consistent with stakeholder feedback, it was 
compiling supporting workpapers in a manner that will allow for easy access for stakeholders to 
work directly with the supporting data.  The workpapers will be filed on Monday, October 24, 2022. 

To further assist Stakeholders, NW Natural will conduct a workshop on Thursday, October 27, 2022, 
for the purpose of reviewing the workpapers with stakeholders and answering any clarifying 
questions. 

Please address correspondence on this matter to me with copies to the following: 
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eFiling 
NW Natural 
Rates & Regulatory Affairs 
250 SW Taylor Street 
Portland, Oregon 97204      
Telephone: (503) 610-7330 
Fax: (503) 220-2579 
eFiling@nwnatural.com 

Ryan Sigurdson 
NW Natural 
Regulatory Attorney (WSBA #39733) 
250 SW Taylor Street 
Portland, Oregon 97204      
Telephone: (503) 610-7570 
Fax: (503) 220-2579 
ryan.sigurdson@nwnatural.com 
eric.nelsen@nwnatural.com 

 
Sincerely,  
/s/ Rebecca Trujillo 
Rebecca Trujillo 
Regulatory Consultant  
NW Natural 
250 SW Taylor Street 
Portland, OR 97204 
Telephone: (503) 610-7326 
rebecca.trujillo@nwnatural.com 
 
Attachments 
210094-NWN-2022-IRP-Errata-Attach-A-10-24-2022 
210094-NWN-2022-IRP-Errata-10-21-2022.pdf 
210094-NWN-2022-IRP-Errata-Apdx-10-21-2022.pdf 
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